· Kon Augroso

Limbon, 21st of July, 1972

Dear Sir,

I apologize for the delay in replying and I thank you for your letters of May 15 and June 30,1972.

As soon as the statutes of our organization will be translated into English and typewritten you will receive them with an official letter where you can find all information you thought necessary for our affiliation in the E.K.F.

I thank you, for the kind invitation to take part, this year, in the European Championships of Kendo. For the time being, I suppose it is too soon to give a definite answer about our participation; anyway I do not think we can take part this year.

Due to the deep reorganization and restructuring of our organization I shall not deal any longer with administrative aspects.

However I shall always be at your disposition for Whatever you think convenient. I must tell you that all this correspondance has been a pleasure for me and that I sincerely hope we shall meet one day.

With my best regards,

Yours faithfully

F. Coelho de Sousa